
October 3, 2024

The Honorable Xavier Becerra
Secretary
U.S. Department of Health and Human Services
330 C Street, SW
Washington, D.C. 20416

Dear Secretary Becerra:

As Congress works to finalize the Fiscal Year 2025 appropriations bill for the 
Department of Health and Human Services, we urge you to immediately release the highest 
amount of Low-Income Home Energy Assistance Program (LIHEAP) funding available under 
the Continuing Resolution (PL 118-83).  

As the main federal program that helps low-income households and seniors with their 
energy bills, LIHEAP provides critical assistance during the cold winter and hot summer months.
October marks the start of the heating season for many states, and with temperatures already 
dropping, low-income families and seniors are feeling additional strains on their household 
budgets.  

As state agencies activate their LIHEAP programs for the coming winter, it is crucial that
they have the resources on hand to help low-income households and seniors as soon as possible.  
As such, we request that you quickly release LIHEAP funds at the highest level possible, so that 
low-income households do not have to choose between paying for heat and affording other 
necessities like food or medicine. 

We look forward to working with you on this critical program, and thank you for your 
attention to our concerns and those of our constituents.

Sincerely,

Jack Reed
United States Senator

Susan M. Collins
United States Senator

Lisa Murkowski
United States Senator


